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GLENDALE COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT

ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

March 6, 2013
12:10 – 1:30 pm

The Environmental Affairs Committee Meeting was called to order at 12:21 pm by Chair Merrilee Ahaus. 
PRESENT VOTING:  Frankie Strong for Rubina Hairpetian (CSEA proxy for Isman Salas), Paul Mayer (Senate), Michael Nouh (CSEA), Nelson Oliveira (Admin), Dan Padilla (Admin), Stephanie Cho (ASGCC), Christina Yeghnazarian (ASGCC)

ABSENT VOTING:  Mike Reed (Guild), Yvette Ybarra (Guild)
PRESENT RESOURCE:  Mark Darcourt, Jean Lecuyer, Jenny Moratoya 
QUORUM:  7 out 0f 10
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES:
The Minutes of the November 7, 2012 Environmental Affairs Committee meeting were approved by the Committee with one abstention.

NEW BUSINESS:
ELECTION OF CHAIR:
Merrilee Ahaus has announced that she is resigning as chair of the Environmental Affairs Committee. After some discussion, both Nelson Oliveira and Dan Padilla declined nomination; Michael Nouh was nominated and elected unanimously as the new Chair. He will begin chairing at the April 3, 2012 meeting. 
INFORMATION ITEMS:

· The 2013 Solar Discovery Faire will be held @ GCC on Saturday, April 6, from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm. We will be offering photovoltaic (solar-powered) demonstrations that satisfy General Ed requirements and address environmental issues that have been reviewed on other campuses. 

· There was discussion on the prospect of forming an Environmental Division and offering some green courses as the only course at GCC that currently offers environmental science is Geology. Jean LeCuyer suggested that there be potential jobs attached to this part of the curriculum.  Paul Mayer suggested infusing this ethos into our course prerequisites; Frankie Strong made the motion and it was MSC that addressing environmental sciences will be connected with technical education credits.
· Paul suggested forming a Task Force to look at what other campuses have done and what environmental issues are being infused into their curriculum. Merrilee will look into Grants and Funding pertaining to this to this topic.
· On March 25th, there will be a lecture on extreme weather and climate disruption called “Are You Ready for More Wild Weather” by Robert Haw for staff and students to be held either in the Auditorium or Kreider Hall. For advertising purposes, Paul will look into getting A-Frame signs, and spreading the word on the lecture to the Senate and Roger Bowerman. 
· Nelson said he had gone to the Cal Tech presentation where they are utilizing McKinstry for Energy Management. GCC has hired McKinstry to work on an Energy Feasibility Report; there is a list of 78 items on improving our infrastructure. 30 projects on compliance are mandatory, and there will be three Phases that will address compliance issues. A five-year plan will be set up to address projects included in Phase I and II of the report.
· A report on the chillers (@ a cost of $2m to be paid off in 11 years) will be presented to the Board of Trustees in May. 

· Money from Proposition 39 will provide $500m for colleges to improve the infrastructure. There will be an Energy Forum held at Citrus College to gather the details on the Prop 39 money which Citrus has received. 11% of $500m for the next five years will go to Community College projects for energy efficiency. Energy Projects include lighting, retrofits, new construction projects, etc.; $500-600k a year will be used for improving infrastructure, approximately half a million for five years per college. 
· The prospect of installation of cooling towers on the football field is also part of a feasibility report that Nelson is preparing. 

· Battery chargers for the electrical vehicles have been installed in the Parking Structure. There is an article about the chargers to be printed in the El Vaquero.
· Dan Padilla said that dataloggers to get the reading of energy consumption per month per building (via light sensors, wattage to bulbs, etc.) are currently being installed by McKinstry. The dataloggers are set up to reduce energy consumption when we reach our peak. 

	EARTH DAY :
Earth Day is scheduled for Monday, April 22. Since it is coming up quickly and there is not much time for planning, the prospect of an alternate date was discussed; possibly holding a Green Day or Campus Beautification Day in May. It was agreed that some type of event could be planned for May, possibly with a Chevy Volt demonstration.  A motion was called for; Jean LeCuyer objected; he said that due to general disinterest in Earth Day, we could plan for a smaller event in April, and come up with an alternative idea. Frankie Strong mentioned that advertising is important for whatever event may be scheduled. The Environment Club will be involved in planning something for an Earth Day event on April 22. No action was taken on this item.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:21 pm.
The next meeting will be held on April 3, 2013
Minutes submitted by:
Mark Darcourt / Administrative Services
	MSC that addressing environmental sciences will be connected with technical education credits.
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